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SMC MESSAGE
	First, I would like to extend AZ's thanks to Brothers David Love and William Neubert for their help with the newsletter and the rest of the alumni networking process. We are very excited about this opportunity to stay in contact with Alpha Zeta alumni, and Brothers Love and Neubert have been an intricate part in helping the process along.  Second, the continuing efforts of the members of the Monticelllo Corporation must be recognized.  We salute Michael Cooper, Steve Meldrum, Bill Stovall, Tim Scott, Lane Crider, Heath Ward, and Tommie Wood, among many others, who have made generous contributions of their time and energy on behalf of Alpha Zeta, and for this we are very thankful.  

As a house, I am proud to announce that Pike is doing great on campus. After being named the Most Improved Chapter by the Interfraternity Council, and being presented the 100+ Man Award, Alpha Zeta initiated 31 members in the fall. We annually donate $2,500 to the Arkansas Children's Hospital Burn Center through our sorority flag football tournament, "Burn Bowl," which is coming up later this spring. The men of Alpha Zeta have also participated in numerous community service events, such as Bikes, Blues & BBQ, the Real Deal on the Hill AAU basketball tournament, the Child Abuse Foundation, and the University Housing Move-In.

Alpha Zeta is proud to boast four Honors College Fellows, three Chancellor’s Scholars and three Honors College Scholars.  Our graduation rate is in excess of 70%, and our house gpa obviously exceeds the U of A average.  Our participation in campus organizations remains strong, with executive officers in White Ribbon, College Republicans, Young Democrats, the Engineering Club, the Biology Club, Pi Kappa Phi, Alpha Epsilon Delta Pre-Medical Society, Arkansas Trophy Hunters, the Psychology club and Interfraternity Council.

We look forward to staying in contact with you. We encourage you to keep us updated on yourself as well as to stay involved with Pi Kappa Alpha — Alpha Zeta. Once a Pike, always a Pike.

In the bonds,

Josh Sykes, SMC


	


ACTIVE DUTY BROTHERS
Please send your thoughts and prayers to the following brothers who are on active duty in Iraq and Afghanistan:
Currently Deployed:



    Soon To Be Deployed:
Leighton Kemp    Leighton.Kemp@hotmail.com    Michael Fountain mpfountain@yahoo.com
Brian Root
   bhroot@hotmail.com

    Gardner Andreas ltandreas@yahoo.com
Brook Ellis
   brook.ellie@us.army.mil
    Brian Ellis brian.t.ellis@us.army.mil
Michael Fountain was wounded in his previous tour.
It is with great sorrow to report that Jesse Samek died in the service of his country in Afghanistan. 

ALPHA ZETA WEB SITE

Alpha Zeta now has a web site, thanks to the efforts of William Neubert ’57, a computer systems engineer (BSEE ’61).  The site address is www.hogpikealumni.com. This is a PRIVATE web site.  It is designed to avoid search engine detection.  Even though no sensitive information is posted on the site, William has nonetheless provided a layer of security to avoid detection by the general public.

The site is being expanded and enhanced on a monthly basis, so check the site once a month to see what is new.  Please send any suggestions on improving the site to the web master, William Neubert, whose email address is whneubert@hotmail.com.  
PHOTOS FOR WEB SITE
Photos for posting on the web site should be submitted to David Love at DLove5555@aol.com.  Please scan the picture and include the names of persons in the photo, the event, and the year.  For an idea of what we want the AZ Photos section to look like, go to www.uwpikes.com, and click on the Photos button.  Please help in this effort.        

FAVORITE PIKE MEMORY

What is your favorite PiKA memory?  Please submit your narrative statement in the same manner as Favorite College Memory (next page).  Note: These narratives will be posted on the AZ web site under Tabs being developed by the web master.  Remember: The statute of limitations for all major crimes other than murder is five years, so most are safe.

FAVORITE COLLEGE MEMORY

 This one is from John Slocomb, which was published in the U of A Magazine:

1976.  What a year.  It was the year I graduated from the University of Arkansas and in celebration of coming off of my dad’s payroll, he bought me a 1976 Ford Thunderbird.  You remember the ’76 Thunderbird, don’t you?  They were about the size of a tank and were very difficult to park.

David Alan Coe was coming to Dickson Street at the Swinging Door.  What better venue for my first date with Connie Tucker than seeing David Alan Coe?  I picked Connie up in my new car and off we went to the Swinging Door.  Then, as I am sure is still the case, parking on Dickson Street was somewhat a challenge.  Parking was very limited, and as we approached the Swinging Door, Connie offered her first suggestion to me, “park here.”

Although it would have been difficult to be very far from the stage in the Swinging Door, our table was especially close.  So close that David Alan Coe had to walk across the top of our table to get on stage and so close that you could hear the stage crew’s conversations.  As I recall, the conversation went something like this, “Hey, they are about to tow the limousine.  Someone better move it.”  What interested me the most about this conversation was that I had parked my brand new Thunderbird next to the limousine.

Through the swinging doors and I was on Dickson Street, where I became introduced to car towing protocol:  Thunderbirds before limos.  My new Thunderbird was gone.  Our first date, the first suggestion, and the first time I ever had a car towed!  Admission, the tab for the soft drinks and the cost of freeing my car had set a personal high for dating expense.  For most, the first date would have been the last.

In December 2006, Connie and I have been married for 30 years.  The Thunderbird story is one of our favorites ands the Swing Door holds a special memory in our relationship.  The key to our success?  I ignore suggestions to “park here.”  John Slocomb BSBA ‘77  
Do you have a Favorite College Memory to share?  If so, and if you have access to the internet, type a narrative in Word format, save it, and email it as an attachment to David Love at DLove5555@aol.com.  If you do not have access to the internet, please type the narrative and send a hard copy to Josh Sykes, Vice President, Pi Kappa Alpha, 320 Arkansas Avenue, Fayetteville, AR 72701.    
UPCOMING ALUMNI EVENTS

Alpha Zeta Alumni Golf Tournament, 1 Day, 4 man scramble, Springdale CC, April 12

Contact Chris Weiser (Secretary Debbie Wethers) at 479-751-7320

2008 REUNION-FLORIDA GAME WEEKEND-OCT. 3-5, 2008
All Alumni Mark Your Calendars & Check The AZ Web Site For Details!!
Pre-65’s  Friday Golf at Springdale CC; Banquet Friday Evening at Springdale CC;

Saturday to be planned; Sunday Brunch
Post-65’s  Friday Meals and Social Hour by age groups; Saturday and Sunday to be planned.

Again, Check The AZ Web Site For Details-Planning Meeting February 24
ALUMNI NOTES 
Late last year, many alumni received personal letters and emails from undergraduates, and they responded with great vigor.  Alumni responses from 1934-53 are shown hereafter.  All remaining alumni Questionnaire responses that were received prior to January 16, 2008, and not detailed in this edition, will be published in the next newsletter, which is due out in April, 2008.

Dr. Earnest E. Holt ’34, Ft. Worth, TX, is alive and well.  Yes, he is one of “those” Holts, from Harrison.  817-926-3290 (No email)

Richard “Lewis” Fawcett ’38, lives in Hot Springs with his beloved, Eddie Ann.  Email of record

David E. Fitton, Jr. ’40, AZ initiate and West Point graduate, is a retired colonel.  Military awards and accolades are too numerous to document (over 2 dozen). Yes, one of those Fittons, also from Harrison.  Email of record

Cyrus H. Bond, Jr. ’41, retired? He is an engineer who still goes to the office every day.  A.C. Parker, AZ founder, delivered Cyrus. Email of record.

Wallace Moore ’43, fled UA to Vanderbilt to get his degree in Chemistry (forgiven).  Email of record.

Thomas Z. James ’44, AZ initiate and another West Point graduate, is a retired  utilities regulator for Dallas, TX.  Expert witness for Congressional investigations and oversight.  Email of record.

Bob G. Treece ’44, is a retired Electrical Engineer living in Little Rock.  Go to the AZ web site to see pictures he has submitted.  Email of record.

Elmer Church Jr. ’44, is a retired  Mechanical Engineer.  His position at retirement?  Chief engineer for Firestone, now Bridgestone Firestone. 901-388-5266 (No email)

Blake Schultz ’46.  What needs to be said?  In the history of PiKA at UA, Blake and Roger Mears reign supreme.  Wall of Fame Inaugural Member.  Retired pilot; Head of operations for American Airlines for DFW Airport at time of retirement.  Email of record.  

James Reese ’46, has retired (again). Jim kept AZ afloat in the 70’s.  He’s living in Prarie Grove, AR.  479-846-2733 (No email)

Dr. William Sims ’47, retired PhD in horticulture, UC Davis.  He and his wife, Jewell, are classics.  Significant plant patents were obtained for UCD through his guidance.  530-747-6187 (No Email)

Joe C. Culp ’52 President (ret) of the Telecommunications Group, Rockwell, Int’l, lives in Texas. What needs to be said of someone in charge of a multi-billion dollar company?  See his photos on the web site.  Email of record.

Terence “TB” Brent Clark  ’53, retired Mechanical Engineer ’56, Masters ’61, is living in Berryville, sometime, with his Dream Girl, Kathleen.  They have 3 children, Cynthia, Constance, and Christa.  Email of record.
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Alpha Zeta Lost Alumni

If you have any information on any of the lost brothers, please email David Love at dlove5555@aol.com or mail the information to Josh Sykes at 320 Arkansas Avenue, Fayetteville, AR 72701.

Hurcel M. Hays ‘27
Ashley F. Johnson ‘27
William B. McAdow ‘27
Charles J. Ryan ‘27
Eugene H. Wilson ‘27
Joseph A. Raynor ‘28
Benjamin D. Saxon ‘28
John R. Hunt ‘29
Jesse N. Moon ‘29
William F. Stewart ‘29
Paul P. West ‘29
Martin Hamilton ‘30
W. H. Norseworthy Jr. ‘30
James L. Payne ‘30
Ray K. Roberts ‘30
Robert E. Rowland ‘30
James H. Thompson ‘30
James L. Lockhart ‘31
James W. Milburn ‘31
Marshall S. Miller ‘31
John H. Stewart ‘31
Carter C. Williams ‘31
Thomas B. Williams ‘31
Ernest Barnes ‘32
Cecil Hamilton ‘32
Cecil R. Harrison ‘32
Jessie L. Ferguson ‘34
Coffer Greer ‘34
Leon Jones ‘34
Ralph L. Ferguson ‘35
Edfred B. Plummer ‘35
George L. Coyle ‘36
William Cochran Jr. ‘38
Wilburn I. Dobbs ‘38
William W. Gregg ‘38
Stanley G. Price ‘38
Jack R. Shanklin ‘38
Allen Wood ‘39
Calvin W. Dixon Jr. ‘41
John W. J. B. Sims Jr. ‘41
James L. Hager Jr. ‘42
James O'Hara ‘42
Marcus A. Curtis ‘43
J. W. Humphrey ‘43
Kenneth D. Jowell ‘43
Samuel P. Ratcliffe ‘43
Joseph R. Roberts ‘43
Elbert P. Sullivan Jr. ‘43
William S. Brown ‘44
T. B. Byles ‘44
Carl L. Jackson ‘44
Donald L. Bass ‘45
Willard C. Brandon ‘45
Eugene H. Burt ‘45
Kenneth C. Kearns ‘45
Ray E. Sloan ‘45
John O. Campbell ‘46
Lowell A. Cearley ‘46
Donald F. Jones Jr. ‘46
Robert H. Reynolds Jr. ‘46
Charles A. Christensen ‘47
Clifton B. Clark ‘48
Max A. Eckels ‘48
Bruce A. Holthoff ‘48
George D. Stewart ‘48
Clarence F. Stites II ‘49
Robert J. Young ‘49
David R. Jones ‘51
Knowles S. Bates ‘53
Joseph H. Brogdon ‘53
William A. Cowan Jr. ‘53
William L. Hill ‘53
Tommy G. White ‘53
George B. Lowery ‘54
Harold C. Smith Jr. ‘54
Joe B. Stratton ‘54
James H. Morton ‘55
Bobby L. Robertson ‘55
Jeff D. Sandy Jr. ‘56
Marvin L. Sowell ‘56
Edgar T. Harrison Jr. ‘57
James T. Lewis ‘57
Lyle G. Adams ‘58
Edwin R. Huenfeld ‘58
John D. Pharr ‘58
David A. Shapely ‘58
Rupert E. Bragg ‘61
Charles L. Lewis ‘61
James F. Cooper Jr. ‘62
Jerry M. Harner ‘63
David W. Kirk ‘63
James L. Rush ‘63
Kenny R. Baugher ‘64
Harry L. Jones ‘64
John R. Newland ‘65
John G. Berry ‘66
Larry G. Ellis ‘66
Larry W. Wood ‘66
Jerry N. Cassil ‘67
Charles H. Nenenschwander ‘67
Fredy L. Washington ‘67
Ronald L. Mullins ‘69
David L. McGehee ‘70
Kenneth K. Block Jr. ‘71
Kenneth P. Booth ‘72
Leonard W. Miles ‘72
William D. Powell ‘72
James A. Helton ‘73
Olan Jackson ‘73
Thomas H. Kinard ‘73
Kevin G. McClung ‘73
Joseph P. Turner ‘73
Charles W. Jones ‘74
Robert C. Smith ‘74
Scott Reed Gardner ‘75
Rodney W. Smith ‘75
Thomas David Grier ‘76
David Lynn Patterson ‘76
Michael Boyd Hinton ‘77
Thomas Edward Scribner ‘77
Sammy Ray Carter ‘78
Terry Lynn Davis ‘78
Thomas Francis Demont III ‘78
Brian McLaughlin ‘78
Harold Lee Miller ‘78
James Harvie Shilling ‘79
Brian Freeman Layman ‘80
Scotty James Hays ‘82
Jay Wilson Johnson ‘82
George Orlt ‘82
David F. Byrd ‘83
Rodney Cole ‘83
John David Marter ‘83
Phillip Alan Smith ‘83
Gregory Whiting ‘83
Mike Dickey ‘85
Damon McCarty ‘85
Robert Reeves ‘86
Travis Guy Woods ‘86
Jeffrey Edward Brewer ‘88
Jerald D. McCarthy II ‘88
Kelly Williams ‘88
Jeffery Wayne Brooks ‘89
Dwight Edward Newman ‘89
Derik Shane Hensley ‘92
Thomas C. Warren ‘94
Jonathon Crawford ‘01
Steven Funkhouser ‘01
Eric Houston ‘05
Austin Mitchell ‘05
Ryan Van Pelt ‘05
Carey Williams ‘05
Andrew Beine ‘06
Martin Clingly ‘06
Charles Crigger ‘06
Jacob H. Culbertson ‘06
Darrell R. Davidson ‘06
Michael DeSanto ‘06
Benjamin Dworkis ‘06
Danny Fisher ‘06
Nicholas B. Garrett ‘06
Richard Hucke ‘06
Luke H. Loving ‘06
David Schroeder ‘06
Kyle Snodgrass ‘06
Sam Stettler ‘06
Justin Todd ‘06
Lee Camp ‘07
WALL OF FAME NOMINATIONS

A tradition continues.  In the 80’s and 90’s, prominent alumni were honored by having their pictures framed and hung on the Wall of Fame.  Nominations for 2008 are now being accepted.  Categories include Business/Professional Achievement, Government (Politics), Athletics, Academia, Military Distinction, and Service To AZ.  Please send written nominations to Josh Sykes, Pi Kappa Alpha, 320 Arkansas Avenue, Fayetteville, AR 72701.  Nominations via the internet can be submitted to DLove5555@aol.com.  Ballots will appear in the next newsletter, which will be sent out in April.

I hereby nominate (up to 5):____________________      Category:__________________

Short Description of Achievements:

ATTACH ADDITIONAL SHEETS

AZ SENIOR NOTES

Brian Barnett.  Organizational Leadership, Business Management. Returning to school to become RN.

Eric Brown. Marketing. Searching for employment in Memphis, TN.

Justin Bulla.  Recreation. Working at Billy’s Blue’s Club.  Wanting job in event planning.

Jeff Corkran.  Finance/Financial Advisor, Strategic Financial Partners, Retirement, and Planning/ Wealth Management.

Matt Gintonio.  Degree in Kinesiology, B.S. Education.  Grad. Assistant in academic support for Razorback football.  Working on masters in workforce development.  Wants job as Academic Coordinator at D1 univ.

Brandon Harris. 3.8 GPA  Journalism and Political Science Major. First Place Sports Writing, Arkansas College Media Association Awards, 2006, 2007.  Summer internship with MLB.com covering Cincinnati Reds.  Open to help searching job opportunity after summer.

Bdh02@uark.edu
Michael Meisner.  Transport Logistics, Minor in Management.  No job lined up, interested in transportation industry.

A. J. Rizzo.  Marketing Management Degree.  Internship with Big South Conference and Carolina Panthers.  Future Plans: grad. School at Ohio Univ.- MBA and Masters in sports administration

Zach Rolle.  Marketing Management, Minor in Organizational Leadership. Works for NW Arkansas Naturals Baseball team.  Hoping to marry into and for money.
Lance Taylor.  Degree in Finance, Minor in Economics.  Selling houses at Kellen Williams Realty.

EMAIL DIRECTORY

David Love ’73 has undertaken the task of developing and maintaining a master email directory, to assist in communications between and among alumni and undergraduates.  He has made a commitment to maintain the directory for 10 years.  Brother Love is well known to many alumni, since he sent out AZ newsletters for 10 years, from 1985-95.

In August, 2007, there were 225 valid email addresses in the directory.  Today, there are over 750, and approximately 40 additional alumni have been confirmed to have no email address.  The goal is to have electronic addresses for 80% of all alumni with valid postal addresses, which translates to 1000 of 1250 total living alumni.  If you have addresses of Pikes in your email directory, please send them to DLove5555@aol.com. 
RUSH RECOMMENDATIONS

Any alum that has a worthy candidate for membership into Pi Kappa Alpha is encouraged to submit the name(s) to Miles Ritter, SMC, mritter@uark.edu or to Josh Skyes, jsykes@uark.edu.  Names may also be mailed to either Brother Miles or Brother Sykes at 320 Arkansas Avenue, Fayetteville, AR 72701. 
FAMOUS (OR NOT SO FAMOUS) QUOTES

William “Chappie” Allsopp ’53  “I was on the Deans List for the Engineering College for 4 years.  Every year, the Dean of the College would call me into his office and ask me to explain why I should be allowed to enroll in classes for the upcoming semester.”

Scott Alan Smith ’78  Comments after his first day of snow skiing: “I wish that I had fallen one more time.”  Response: “Why”  Reply:  “So I could have made it an even 100.”  Snow skiing is not Scott’s forte.  However, he has been known to strike a golf ball pretty well.  But for the record, John Bracken was the first Pike to hit a 2 iron 300 yards, and even Lee Trevino said “Even God can’t hit a 2 iron.”   Say hello to your good friend, Fred Couples, John.
Pi Kappa Alpha Fraternity

320 Arkansas Avenue

Fayetteville, AR 72701

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

